
Silly figures about the UK economy

It’s been ground hog week in the Commons. Labour has tried to imply the
government was suppressing bad news, when Ministers were merely refusing to
publish forecasts that look widely inaccurate and are similar to the wildly
inaccurate short term forecasts and probably wildly inaccurate long term
forecasts the Treasury published for everyone to consider before the
referendum vote.

These people who write these silly forecasts never apologise for being wrong
in the past, and never explain how on earth the UK economy could be damaged
by trading with the EU on WTO terms rather than through the customs union.
They are probably the same people or use the same warped analysis as those
who told us the Exchange Rate Mechanism would be good for us, and who told us
we would suffer badly if we did not join the Euro. Look at the colossal
balance of payments deficit we run with the EU on trade in goods, fish and
farm products, and how that built up early in our membership of the EU. It is
quite obvious we did not benefit on trade account from joining. On the
contrary, lifting tariffs and other barriers on things they were good at,
whilst keeping barriers on things we were good at, led to a large and
persistent balance of payments deficit with them. We have done much better
trading with the rest of the world where we have a surplus.

Too many take EU laws and requirements without questioning them or refusing
them when they are wrong. There are clearly still many members of the UK
establishment who want to pretend we did not vote to leave, and who wish to
make us continue to follow the Brussels way because that is what they have
been making us do for years. Before trying any more Project Fear forecasts
they should try explaining why the UK growth rate fell after we joined the
EU, why we have had a persistent deficit with them, and why even the EU study
shows there was practically no benefit from joining the single market.

Contributions to this blog

I have made five speeches in the last two days and had a very busy schedule,
so I have not been able to keep up with all these postings. Some bloggers are
posting ten times a day, and some are writing very long essays. If you want
to be moderated promptly keep down the volume and length.

http://www.government-world.com/silly-figures-about-the-uk-economy/
http://www.government-world.com/contributions-to-this-blog/


News story: Defence Secretary
discusses threats with US counterpart

Both countries have recently unveiled new plans for improving security,
following the UK’s announcement of the Modernising Defence Programme and the
US publication of its National Defense Strategy.

The two programmes are closely aligned in their thinking, with a strong
emphasis on modernising forces to tackle the increasing shared threats faced
on several fronts, while strengthening international alliances and forging
new ones.

In his first visit to Washington DC as Defence Secretary, Gavin Williamson
said:

Our two countries face the same threats in an increasingly
dangerous world. We stand shoulder to shoulder on the battlefield,
we share vital intelligence and technology, and our century-long
relationship is the closest of any two allies across the globe.
Together, we will always keep the streets of the UK and the US
safe, protect our citizens, and defend our way of life.

The Defence Secretary Gavin Williamson and his US counterpart, Jim Mattis,
have been discussing how to tackle the increasing threats faced by both
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allies. Crown copyright.

Current threats to prosperity and safety, including Russia, North Korea and
the ongoing fight against Daesh, were high on the agenda during a meeting at
the Pentagon that reinforced the UK’s position as the US’s defence partner of
choice.

NATO remains the cornerstone of UK and US defence and ahead of the NATO
Summit in July, both countries have been calling for other nations to invest
more in security. The US and UK are the two largest contributors to NATO, and
among just six countries pledging at least 2% of their GDP to defence.

The UK’s defence trade partnership with the US is worth $3billion, including
collaboration on several key projects such as the F-35 programme, Unmanned
Air Systems and a Common Missile Compartment for UK-US Ballistic Missile
Submarines.

An even closer bond is expected after Brexit, as the UK pursues new
relationships and trade deals outside of Europe, which the Secretary of State
emphasised when he visited the British-American Business Association during
his visit.

The Defence Secretary Gavin Williamson and his US counterpart, Jim Mattis,
have been discussing how to tackle the increasing threats faced by both
allies. Crown copyright.



Opening remarks of First Vice-
President Timmermans and Commissioner
Vella at the Press Conference on the
Revision of the EU Drinking Water
Directive

Remarks of First Vice-President Frans Timmermans

Good afternoon to all of you.

I’m really pleased to be here with Commissioner Vella in a week which has
seen him shining a light on the work the Commission does in issues that are
extremely important to our citizens: health and safety.

After we tackled the issue of plastics together, Karmenu and I, two weeks
ago, he has focused on air quality this week, and it is now time for us to
talk about water quality.

This Commission is strong on sustainability, and as we adapt to the
challenges of the new world, we must listen to the wishes of our citizens and
match them with policies which are fit for purpose.

That is why today we propose to revise the EU Drinking Water Directive.

And we do so because this is a topic which is close to Europeans’ hearts.
Water was the subject of the first ever successful European Citizens’
Initiative, with over 1.6 million people supporting the Right2Water
Initiative before it was submitted to the Commission.

We then launched an EU-wide public consultation and a comprehensive
evaluation of the Directive under our “REFIT” programme for Better
Regulation.

On the basis of the popular support and of this thorough analysis, we decided
to revise the Directive.

So what you have today is a proposal that is the successful and positive
culmination of a European Citizens’ Initiative and an example of what our
Better Regulation approach can deliver.

And it is also part of our implementation of the European Pillar of Social
Rights, which clearly states that everyone has the right to access essential
services of good quality, including water.

The EU has committed itself to deliver access to clean water and sanitation
under the Sustainable Development Goals (Goal Number 6).
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This importance of access to drinking water should not be under-estimated. It
is estimated that 23 million people in the EU are not connected to Public
Water Supply systems, for a variety of reasons.

My final reason for doing this is that it helps us to concretely deliver on
the Plastics Strategy which we announced two weeks ago.

By increasing the confidence of citizens in the safety of their tap water we
can also significantly contribute to the reduction of the use of plastic
bottles.

It is estimated that better water quality could reduce bottled water
consumption by 17%, thus reducing the amount of single use plastics that we
produce and then throw away.

One example of how the Directive proposes to achieve this is through
encouraging restaurants, canteens and catering services to provide free tap
water to their customers.

I think this is a good proposal for our environment, I think it’s a good
proposal for our citizens’ health and for their pockets as well.

I would like to commend the organisers of the European Citizens’ Initiative
for putting this issue on the table and continuing to fight for their goals
and work with us in recent years. And we will continue working with them in
the future.

Today’s proposal shows that citizens can make themselves heard, be part of
the debate, and help shape policies in the EU.

And once the Council and Parliament adopt our European Citizens’ Initiative
reform proposals, it will become even easier for citizens to use this
important instrument for European democracy.

I hope that in the future even more Citizens’ Initiatives will come about and
have the kind of success that Right2Water has had.

And now it’s high time for me to hand over to Karmenu Vella, who will explain
further what we’re actually proposing.

Remarks of Commissioner Karmenu Vella

Dear ladies and gentlemen, 

Protecting citizens is the priority of Jean-Claude Juncker’s European
Commission.

After Tuesday’s meeting with Environment Ministers from 9 EU Member States on
Air Quality we are presenting today a proposal to make drinking water safe
for the 21st century.

Safe drinking water is essential for people’s health. Most people living in
the EU enjoy drinking water that is of the highest standard in the world.



That’s the result of over 30 years of successful EU drinking water policies
and rules. A perfect illustration of a Europe that protects. Something to be
proud of.

But new substances are emerging and they present a potential threat to water
quality and safety. Pathogenic bacteria or new contaminants from industry.

To preserve the quality of drinking water in the long run and to protect
consumers from these potential risks we are modernising the Drinking Water
Directive and bringing it up to the latest standard.

After a very thorough analysis we are proposing to add 18 new and emerging
substances to the list of criteria for determining water safety. Legionella,
BPA, chlorate, to name just a few. We have worked very closely with the World
Health Organisation in updating this list of parameters and quality
standards.

We are also proposing a new system of assessing risks to water safety adding
another layer of protection and better targeting of safety checks where
needed.

We are also applying this approach to microplastics. There is no conclusive
evidence that they pose a threat to water supply, but we want to be on the
safe side. If it is established through monitoring that microplastics pose a
threat, water suppliers will have to act and make sure they don’t pollute tap
water.

The trust and confidence of European citizens are absolutely vital to us. As
water is so essential to our health and well-being, people need to have full
confidence that the water they use for preparing food for their loved ones,
and that they use for their tea and coffee, is safe.

This aspect is another key element of our proposal. Consumers will be able to
easily access information online on the quality and safety of their tap
water. They will have information at their fingertips on the health impact of
nutrients, or advice on how to reduce consumption. Not to mention clear and
simple water bills.

With this we are responding to a demand that was expressed very strongly in
our public consultation. More transparency empowers consumers and will
improve their confidence in tap water. A litre of tap water costs 0.2 cent.
Compare this to the price for a litre of bottled water. If people rely more
on tap water, households can potentially save more than EUR 600 million a
year.

The new measures also boost our drive for more resource efficiency, and can
help cut plastic waste from bottled water. Plastic bottles are among the most
common single use plastic items found on European beaches. The Plastics
Strategy that we put forward two weeks ago shows we are serious about
tackling waste from single-use plastic items. The revision of the Drinking
Water Directive is the first legislative step in putting this Strategy into
action.



To conclude:

The proposal we adopted today is ambitious. It is good for people’s health,
and it is good news for the planet.

It ensures that tap water is perfectly safe and healthy everywhere in Europe.

The most radical policy platform since
devolution

Last September, the SNP government unveiled a legislative programme for the
year ahead which was widely hailed as the most radical policy platform for
Scotland since the start of the devolution era.
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